TOWN OF SEABROOK

SELECTMEN'S BUDGET MEETING

MARCH 18, 2024

Theresa A. Kyle Harold F. Eaton

Srinivasa "Ravi" Ravikumar

William M. Manzi, III

Mrs. Kyle opened the meeting at 9:30AM.

Board thanked everyone for coming out to vote as they had a record number of voters this year.

Mrs. Kyle advised the board that Jason Janvrin invited the board to attend the planning board meeting tonight to discuss the park on Lower Collins Street.

REORGANIZATION OF BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MOTION: Harold F. Eaton

Second: Ravi

Unanimous

To nominate Ravi as Chairman for next 4

months.

MOTION: Ravi

Second: Theresa A. Kyle

Unanimous

To nominate Harold as

Vice-Chairman for next 4

months.

MOTION: Ravi

Second: Harold F. Eaton

Unanimous

To nominate Theresa as

Clerk.

MOTION: Ravi

Second: Theresa A. Kyle

Unanimous

To nominate Harold to be

on the planning board.

MOTION: Ravi

Second: Harold F. Eaton

Unanimous

To nominate Theresa to

be on the budget

committee.

MONTHLY MEETING - FIRE CHIEF

Chief Bill Edwards was present for his monthly report (see attached). He also thanked the voters for coming out and supporting his articles.

MOTION: Harold F. Eaton

Second: Theresa A. Kyle

Unanimous

To approve the ride for the Easter Bunny through

the town.

There was discussion on when the life packs need to be purchased and the process. Turnout gear is due to be purchased in 2026.

Mrs. Kyle thanked the Chief and the department for the great job they have done for the town.

NEW BUSINESS LICENSE

Granite Mechanical Inc. - 157 Batchelder Road

Sam Guinane was present for his business and explained what the business does in the town. He said they focus on structural welding with metal fabrication.

MOTION: Ravi To approve and sign the Second: Harold F. Eaton new business license.

Unanimous

PREVIOUS MINUTES - MARH 4 PUBLIC & NON-PUBLIC

MOTION: Ravi To adopt the minutes of Second: Theresa A. Kyle 3/4 public & non-public.

Unanimous

6 ELDERLY EXEMPTIONS

To approve and sign all elderly exemptions. MOTION: Ravi

Second: Theresa A. Kyle

Unanimous

VETERAN EXEMPTION

Patricia Hughes - 27 Tricia Street

MOTION: Ravi To approve and sign the

Second: Theresa A. Kyle veteran exemption.

Unanimous

WATER SERVICE APPLICATIONS

Wendy McComb - 214 South Main Street

To approve and sign the MOTION: Ravi

Second: Harold F. Eaton water application.

Unanimous

SEWER SERVICE APPLICATIONS

Spednik, LLC - 20 Adder Lane

MOTION: Ravi To approve and sign the

Second: Harold F. Eaton sewer application.

Unanimous

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS

There was a discussion on the Andover Street walkway. Mr. Manzi gave an update as to where they are with the DES. He has not followed up with the planting, but the commitment is still there.

Ravi said spring is the time to do the planting. He feels they should schedule some time so when the permit is available, they can begin work. If they don't schedule time, they may not be available to do this work until fall.

Mr. Eaton said he would like to see all construction complete before they begin to put vegetation in the ground. He said they would be using construction vehicles, and they may need to wait until fall to do the planting.

Mrs. Kyle said if there were volunteers, she would like them to sign a disclaimer that if they were to be injured, they would not sue the town.

Mr. Eaton said a tree was removed in this area and some residents are concerned. Mr. Manzi said he is not sure who removed it, but he is aware that it was taken down. Mrs. Kyle commented she was told it was a worker who was instructed to take it down and then dig out the stump. She feels a letter should be sent to the owners of the property who are doing work in this area. Mr. Manzi said he will try and get this resolved.

Doris Sweet - Atlantic Avenue - went out to the property when the tree was removed and spoke to the worker. The worker indicated it was the property owner on the south side.

MOTION: Ravi To adjourn the meeting Second: Harold F. Eaton at 10:03AM.

Unanimous

Minutes taken by Kelly J. O'Connor.

Approved and endorsed:

Theresa	7\	K1710	
	А.	куте,	
Clerk			
•			

TOWN OF SEABROOK BOARD OF SELECTMEN

AGENDA

March 18, 2024

Open Meeting at 9:30 A.M.

TURN CELL PHONES TO VIBRATE OR OFF PLEASE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

REORGANIZATION

1.) Question of discussion on reorganization of the Board of Selectmen

MEETINGS

- 1.) Meeting Business License Granite Mechanical Inc – 157 Batchelder Road
- 2.) Monthly Meeting Fire Chief

NEW BUSINESS

- 1) Question of approving previous minutes of March 4 public & non-public.
- 2) Question of approving 6 elderly exemptions.
- 3) Question of approving 1 veteran exemption for Patricia Hughes 27 Tricia Street.
- 4) Question of approving water service application for Wendy McComb 214 South Main Street.
- 5) Question of approving sewer service application for Spednik, LLC. 20 Adder Lane.

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS

Board of Selectmen on any boards and/or committee meetings they have attended.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION





SEABROOK FIRE DEPARTMENT

87 Centennial Street Seabrook, NH 03874

Phone: 603-474-2611 Fax: 603-474-5187 seabrooknh.info

William J Edwards Fire Chief 603-474-3880 Lawrence "Koko" Perkins Deputy Fire Chief 603-474-5300

Report of The Fire Department

Date: March 13, 2024

To: The Board of Selectmen and William Manzi, Town Manager

Prepared By: William J Edwards, Fire Chief

Hello.

We wanted to thank the voters that came out and supported the town, but more specifically the voters that supported our fire department at the polls last tuesday. This was the largest voter turnout for the town vote that I can remember seeing. We really appreciate people making sure they made the time and effort to get to the polls to cast a vote, once again thank you.

We were able to see our Capital Reserve Fund Article pass which will maintain the funding of the air packs and turn out gear we wear to fight fires. Unfortunately the 8 new firefighters did not pass. We are, however, excited for the study on our manpower issues to begin once a company is selected. The study we hope will provide more information for the public to see and gain a better understanding of what is required to provide the services we provide to this community in a safe manner for both the community and our fire department.

We would like to congratulate Theresa Kyle on her re-election to the board of selectmen, she has been a great supporter of our department and a great partner in moving this town and our department forward. We are looking forward to the next three years working together.